

## Prayer Requests

## To trust in Christ:

Sara's father

Bo-tee's father

Srey Tuit's mother

Tho's parents

Heng

Lynda

## To grow in Christ:

**Srey Tuit** 

Danee

Tho

Jan Tha

Bo-tee

Ron & Sara Smith P.O. Box 754 Phnom Penh, Cambodia www.smithmissions.org

Woodland Baptist Church 1175 Bethania Rural Hall Road Winston-Salem, NC 27106

Baptist International Outreach P.O. Box 587 Jefferson City, TN 37760

## The Smiths - Serving in Cambodia

August 31, 2018

Dear Friends,

Thank you for praying for us and for our work! The Apostle Paul once wrote to the believers in Galatia to encourage them with these words, "And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not". Over the past months as we have prayed and shared God's Word, we have definitely seen God working in hearts, and surely as God has promised there will be a harvest!

Some of you have been praying many years for Sara's father, Song. He has been involved in witchcraft since he was a teenager. Two weeks ago he and two of his friends came to church. We could hardly believe our eyes! Though my father-in-law had attended another church a few times many years ago, it was his first time being at our church. The other two men had never visited a church. Suong's fiancé, Marcellos, who was here for a short visit, had asked them to come. Pray for them to open their hearts to the gospel and be saved. Bo-tee's dad, for whom we have been praying, also visited that same day.

Continue to pray for the Sunday afternoon children's outreach. Most weeks we have about thirty children. Srey Tuit's sister **Danee** has been faithful in attendance. **Danee**, another girl named **Lynda**, and a boy named **Heng** also come to the evening worship service. Please pray especially for Heng who is understanding more and more and is seemingly close to trusting Christ.

God has been so good to our family! He has blessed our health and provided all our needs. By God's grace we completed another year of homeschooling. We will begin school again on September 24, but until then we are all enjoying a little break!

Again, we want to thank you for giving. Your contributions, whether through regular donations or by special gifts from time to time, are vital to our ministry. We are grateful to the Lord for you. During the past year we noticed that some of you have been able to increase the amount of your support. Thank you!

We pray that the Lord will bless you and your ministry wherever you may be, as we strive to reach and teach the people here in Chba Ampo.

Sincerely, Ron + Sara Smith

Ron & Sara Smith